
Ocean Palms Elementary     

School Advisory Council Meeting    

Kitchen Resource Room 

February 17, 2022 

  

 

Meeting Convened:  3:18pm     Adjourned:    3:55 pm  

  

Attendance:  E. McCall, J. Sellers, A. Bergamasco, N. Choudhry, J. Tiedeberg, Kelly Barrera, S. Fannin, K. 

Macgilvray, K. Cornell, C. Roach, K. Farese, J. Pantano, T. Kennedy 

 

Excused:   S. Della Porta, Ashley Torrente 

  

Call to order: 3:18pm 

  

Welcome Members:  

 

Welcome!  If you are participating virtually, be sure to unmute your microphone and raise your virtual hand. 

  

Review Minutes from 1/20/2022 Meeting   

Motion to approve the minutes was made by J. Tiedeberg; K. Farese seconded the motion.  

Motion Passed 

  

Approve Agenda for Meeting 2/17/2022 

Motion to approve the agenda was made by J. Tiedeberg; S. Fannin seconded the motion 

Motion Passed 

 

Current Financial Report- K. Cornell 

There is a balance of $1,355.33 

 

Vote on School Recognition (SRF) Ballot  

• Staffed received a copy of the draft ballot along with instructions to provide any recommended 

changes.  

• There were no requests for changes. 

• Staff was notified that a vote would be held today on the ballot and that SAC Meetings are open to 

the public. 

Motion to approve draft ballot as the official ballot was made by J. Tiedeberg; S. Fannin seconded the 

motion.  

• Motion Passed 

 
 

SAC Survey Update – K. Cornell 

• Survey Window February 1st - February 11th  
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• Our response rate expectations set by district is:  20% for parents; 60% for faculty and staff 

• 81%  of staff completed the Staff Survey 

• 42%  of the parents completed the Parent Survey 

 

• Grade Level Participation Information: 

o 4th grade had the highest percentage and earned the popsicle party 

o PreK – 59% 

o Kindergarten – 40% 

o 1st – 37% 

o 2nd – 52% 

o 3rd – 44% 

o 4th – 86% 

o 5th – 23% 

*Additional information about the surveys will be shared at the next SAC Meeting. 

 

Principal’s Update – T. Cantwell   

• Laurie Price is the recipient of the Presidential Award for Excellence in Mathematics and Science 

Teaching (PAEMST).  She is only one of two teachers in Florida to win and 1 of 117 teachers in the 

U.S. to be selected. 

• Julie Pantano, OPE Instructional Literacy Coach, shared her experience at the conference with the 

National Council of Teachers of English. 

• Julie Pantano shared how she created a professional development video, featuring an OPE teacher, 

focusing on a writing lesson that was shared with teachers. 

• The recent in-service day provided opportunities for teachers to focus on writing and behavior 

systems, in addition to the i-Ready training.  

• Mrs. Cantwell stated that next year classrooms at our school will not have behavior flip charts or clip 

up down systems.  

• During the i-Ready professional development, the teachers were able to closely look at their i-Ready 

data and use that data for their Deliberate Practice. 

• Facilities Updates from Ms. Cantwell:   

o Required signs, to assist law enforcement, have been hung around the school; every school 

has the same signage.  

o The kitchen resource room and stage will be getting new floors, no waxing is need. 

o Ten portables are being set up in the front field. 

o All of the rooms in the 100 hallway are getting new cubbies and cabinets.   

o Ms. Cantwell presented data and based on equity, requested for an additional Assistant 

Principal at our school (Dr. Johnson). 

• Next year, if we start with 1,000 students our school will receive additional supports, such as two 

Assistant Principals. 

• STEM (Science, Technology, Engendering, and Math) and an additional PE teacher will be the 

resource teachers we will try to get if we go over 1,000 students at the start of the year. 

• March 1st begins Kindergarten Registration. 
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• School i-Ready data will be shared at the next SAC meeting.  We will look at trend data and 

comparisons data. 

 

 

Public Question Period  

• With the addition of the new portables, can the helicopter Life Flight still land in the front field?  Yes, 

there will be space and it will still be used in emergency situations. 

• Is there a maximum number of portables based on space?  Yes, we are limited to 14 portable 

classrooms on the front field; however, more can be placed in the back field. 

• What is the projection for a new school?  The newest school that is getting built, will help relieve 

Freedom Crossing. 

• Is rezoning a possibility?  To provide answers to questions about growth, Ms. Cantwell will ask Ms. 

Kelly Barrera to present and share the Power Point that was shared at the School Board Meeting at 

our next SAC meeting. 

• Is there a maximum number of students allowed at OPE? No, we are a public school. 

• What are the roles for the Assistant Principals? 

o Dr. Johnson:  Focus on Grades PreK -2nd 

o Ms. Brubaker:  Focus on Grades 3-5 and Self-Contained 

 

Adjourned  

Motion to adjourn was made by K. Cornell. 

 

 

 


